Instructions

To participate in the programs of the Russian Center, a child must be able to stay in school without a parent/guardian (with some exceptions for children 3-4 years old) and follow all the rules outlined in our school rules for a student.

Communication

You can reach us at **russiancenter@gmail.com**. Please let us know if your child is going to miss school.

Student Checklist. What to Bring to School:

Due to CoVid-19 students are not permitted to share any of the following items, please plan to have them in your child's backpack:

- Mask must be on arrival
- o Items in the backpack:
 - Extra mask
 - Water bottle filled with water
 - Small hand sanitizer
 - Snack if your child stays for more than 2 lessons
 - Pencils and colored pencils
 - Eraser

Arrival/Dismissal

- Please arrive 5-10 minutes before your scheduled class starts
- A parent must sign in and sign out a child upon arrival/dismissal.
- A child must be picked up exactly at the end of their classes. While waiting for a child please follow social distancing requirements of 6 feet. Please wait on the parking lot if more than two parents are present at the entrance door.

Food

- No sharing food at school
- No nuts or snacks containing nuts are allowed at school due to allergies

Health Protocol

- Please stay home if <u>you or your child</u> experience following symptoms, symptoms must be checked prior to coming to school:
 - Fever or chills
 - Cough
 - Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
 - New loss of taste or smell
 - Sore throat
 - Congestion or runny nose
 - Nausea or vomiting
 - Diarrhea
- If any of the above symptoms will be developed during school hours, the parent must

- pick up a child as soon as possible.
- Wearing an adequate face covering face mask, is a mandatory requirement for all on the school premises and when interacting with school administration, teachers, volunteers.
- All children will be washing hands upon arrival, before each class, and before snack time
- Children will go outside during breaks in any weather (it will allow us to air the rooms),
 and even eating outside when possible
- In case of a positive COVID case of your child or immediate family, the parents <u>must</u> <u>notify</u> the Russian Center; the school will notify the rest of the classroom and school so that other families can take appropriate measures while maintaining privacy of the reporting family.

Safety at School

Kiddie Academy is under video surveillance 24 hours. Video cameras are placed in every room and outside on the playgrounds. The fence is under an alarm system and will sound if anyone attends climbing on it.